
As I step into the role of Principal, I am deeply honored by the legacy of excellence that defines
Dunbar. Our school has a distinguished history of nurturing young minds, fostering creativity, and

establishing robust foundations for lifelong learning. It is my privilege to carry forward this
tradition and enhance the educational journey for our students.

The accomplishments of Dunbar are a testament to the unwavering commitment of our teachers,
staff, and families. I extend my heartfelt gratitude to our community partners that make Dunbar
such a special place: BEST Medical Academy, Hyde Park United Methodist Church, USF Health,

University of Tampa Nursing, Rasmussen College, More Health, Girls Inc of Pinellas, St. Joseph's
Childrens Hospital, and Saint Andrews Episcopal Church.

I am forever grateful for the leadership of my predecessor, Ms. Cynthia Crim, the continued support
and leadership of Ms. Alexandra Quintyne and all the dedicated staff who worked tirelessly to
achieve Dunbar’s success. Together, we will continue to cultivate a dynamic community where
curiosity thrives and students flourish. As we move forward, I am committed to preserving our

successful practices while integrating innovation to propel us even further.

My commitment to students, families and the community is to provide nothing less than
exceptional learning experiences. Whether through project-based learning, technology integration,
or community partnerships, we will explore new avenues to ignite curiosity and broaden horizons.
By integrating medical and mathematical education, we aim to foster a passion for science and
health among our students. Let’s put Dunbar back on the map as a leader in elementary medical

and math education by offering innovative, hands-on learning opportunities that inspire and prepare
students for future careers in health sciences and related fields.

I firmly believe that it takes a village to raise a child, and education is a shared endeavor. Open
dialogue, active listening, and collaboration are essential. I invite you to share your hopes, dreams,

and aspirations for Dunbar. My office door is always open, and my inbox eagerly awaits your
thoughts. Let’s embark on this exciting journey together, confident that our collective efforts will

shape future leaders, thinkers, and change-makers within these walls.



Thank you for entrusting me with the honor of leading Dunbar Elementary Magnet. Let’s build upon
our successes and create a legacy that inspires generations to come.

Ms. Melody Mendoza, Principal

Postcards indicating student homeroom teachers are being mailed to the current address on file. If
you do NOT receive a blue post card in the mail by Tuesday, August 6, this means we do not have
your most current address on file. In that case, please bring proof of your most current address
with you to Meet and Greet in order for us to update our system. We will notify you of your child's
teacher at Meet and Greet.

Our Meet and Greet will be held on Thursday, August 8th, starting promptly at 2:00 in the cafeteria.
During this time, Mrs. Mendoza will welcome all of our Dunbar families on campus and share
expectations for the upcoming school year. Following, you can meet your child's teacher in their
classroom. Teachers will be holding two sessions for parents in case you have multiple children.
After attending one of their sessions, feel free to walk around campus, visit the Transportation Hub



in the Media Center to pick up bus passes, and visit our PTA table to purchase your PTA
membership and purchase your 2024-2025 Dunbar Spirit Gear! We will also have ParentVUE
information available for pickup which you will be required to register for to view your student's
information like bus stops, reports cards, attendance, graduation status, and more!

When you meet your child's teacher, they will have all of our first day folders ready for you, please
sign the required papers and have the most updated contact information on your child's emergency
card.

We appreciate your understanding that we take every child’s needs into consideration. Please be
aware that no requests will be taken to have children reassigned as we have made careful
consideration as to the best student placement possible

We can't wait to see you all back on campus!



If for any reason your child will not be in attendance the first day of school, you MUST notify the
school at (813)-276-5677. If you have not registered or contacted the school and you child is not in
attendance by August 16th, we will have to drop your child from our school roster and there is not
guarantee that your child will have the magnet slot.

We work hard to be in constant communication with our families. We have a program we utilize
through the district, called Parent Link by Blackboard. We use Parent Link to send out text
messages and emails with important information regarding school events, reminders and share
our monthly family newsletter. It is vital that you have your most up to date phone numbers AND
email address on file with the front office, and do not block the number messages are received
from. In case of emergency, this is how we will notify all parents of your child's safety. We also
keep you updated with events happening at school that you'll be encouraged to attend.

Teachers will inform you at Meet the Teacher what type of communication will be used for class
announcements and individual student information/data. Please make sure you are receiving these
updates and contact the teacher with any questions.



*Contact Ms. Laura Noland to ensure that we have all your information correct in our system*

Synergy’s ParentVUE will replace MySpot as the HCPS parent application. Parents and guardians
will need to create their ParentVUE accounts to view student information like reports cards,
attendance, and graduation status. Please pick up your ParentVUE letter containing your unique 7-
digit Activation Key and setup directions at Meet and Greet on Thursday, August 8.

As you know, being a member of our magnet program is a great honor. With that honor comes a
responsibility to uphold the following expectations:

Students should be in regular attendance (not missing more than 10 days a school year)
Students should be at school on time and have very limited sign-outs (students should not be
tardy or signed out more than 10 times a school year)
Students should follow all of our school rules and treat everyone with respect.
If your student is riding the bus, they should follow all transportation rules or risk having bus
privileges revoked.
Students should be in school uniform each day (Scrubs on Monday, School Uniforms on
Tuesday-Thursday, and PTA Spirt Shirt with jeans on Fridays).
Parents should stay in communication with their child's classroom teacher and engage in a
civil manner at all times.

As always, we will work with you along the way. If there are concerns in any of the above areas, a
staff member will reach out to help you resolve any problem. If there is no improvement, we will
move to providing a written warning, then, as an absolute last resort, move to revoking your child's
magnet seat. We understand there are unforeseen circumstances that arise, if this is the case, we
are happy to work with your family to help in any way we can. Just give us a call!

Our unofficial motto at Dunbar is "Work Hard, Play Hard!" In order to have lots of fun, it is the
expectation that all students follow all directions. This keeps our learning environment safe and
risk-free for all students. As a Magnet School, we are committed to providing a learning
environment free from distractions and full of hands-on learning! Our expectations are for students
to come to school ready to learn and showing their PULSE!



Arrival & Dismissal Information
Arrival
Doors to the school open daily at 8:15am and students should report to the cafeteria to get
breakfast and on to their classroom. Students cannot be dropped off before 8:15, at any time
unless you have enrolled them in the morning HOST program. There is no staff on duty to
supervise students before 8:15am.

Dismissal
Dismissal occurs at 2:00pm on every Monday and 3:00pm every other day Tuesday-Friday. Students
should be picked up on time daily or they must be enrolled in the HOST program. Please read
below for the following dismissal options to select for your child. We ask that your child has a
consistent dismissal routine. Please call the office with dismissal changes prior to 2:30pm. There
are no early sign outs after 2:30pm.

*The first day of school will be an early release Monday on August 12th with dismissal being at
2:00pm*



1. Walkers

For arrival, students will walk in through the main front doors on Union Street, these are in the
center of the school building. These doors will open at 8:15am.

If your child is a walker, they will be dismissed at the side gate daily onto Union Street. This is
located next to the front office.

2. Car Riders

Our car rider line is located off of Fremont Street by the PE court. Drop off is at 8:15am. Students
should not get out of their car until an adult is at the gate to welcome them in.

You will receive a car tag with your student's name on it at open house, have this hanging on your
rear-view mirror for student pick-up. All parents must stay in their car during the dismissal process.
There may be some delays the first few days of school due to students learning the dismissal
procedure.

Students must be picked up on time. Failure to have your child picked up on time may result in
your child's magnet seat being revoked.

3. Busses

You should be receiving an email from transportation with your child's bus stop time and location.
If you do not have your child bus information by end of day on August 8, please call the front office
to make sure we have the right email address on file.

If your child will be riding the bus to start the school year, please fill out the following form by
August 2. This should only be filled out if your child will DEFINITELY be riding the bus when school
begins!
https://forms.office.com/r/yMy3xvsUiS

Bus requests can be made by contacting the front office at any point in the school year if needed in
the future.

As always, busses run late the first few weeks of school. Please be patient during this process.
The district is short drivers but we always have all the problems worked out the first few weeks of
school. Please send your child to school with a refillable water bottle for the bus.

We will also be in the media center Thursday during Meet and Greet on Thursday, August 8 to help
with all your transportation needs. Bus passes will be available for pick up at this time.

https://forms.office.com/r/RVKvXgQzSS


4. HOST - before and/or after school childcare

School Year Community Rates
Student Fees 2024-2025

LIMITED SEATS AVAILABLE. Register for HOST at: HOST (Before and After School, Summer Care)
Programs / Registration (hillsboroughschools.org)

Student Fees
Elementary

Registration Fee* $30.00

Before School- Weekly Rate $15

After School - Weekly Rate $72.00

Before & After School - Weekly Rate $87.00

Drop In Rate - per session $50.00

*Registration fee per student is nonrefundable.

https://www.hillsboroughschools.org/Page/3768
https://www.hillsboroughschools.org/Page/3768


During rainy days, we take advantage of the covered areas off Union Street.

If it is raining at arrival, parents can drop their children off at the middle doors on Union Street.
If it is rainy at dismissal, Car riders will come to the cafeteria and be dismissed from the side
cafeteria doors.
Walkers will exit from the black gate next to the main office onto Union Street.

Tardies: If your child is late, a parent is required to walk the child into the front office and sign
them in. Children should have no more than 10 tardies in a school year. Five tardies are equivalent
to one absence. Students with excessive tardies and absences may have their magnet seat
revoked.

Sign Outs: If you need to sign your child out, you must bring your drivers license in with you. We
will only allow someone to sign your child out if they are listed on the front or back of the
emergency card. If you have multiple students, each card must have who you give permission to
sign-out. Children should have no more than 10 sign outs a school year. No sign outs after 2:30pm.

All Dunbar Students will Receive FREE LUNCH!
Our school has been notified that we are one of the host sites for all our students to receive free
school breakfast and lunches EVERY DAY throughout the school year.

Our PTA is the biggest supporter of fun initiatives for our students and families! We can only thrive
as a school with their support. Please plan on joining our PTA and being an active member in our
school community.

PTA memberships are $6.00 each.

You can join PTA and purchase your child's school sprit shirt at our Meet and Greet! School Spirit
Shirts are $15 each. Scrubs, $30 each, and House Shirts, $15 each, will also be available for
returning students. New Dunbar students can purchase scrubs and house shirts in the main office
after the House Reveal at the end of August!

If you are paying in person at Meet and Greet, you can pay with cash or credit card.



Our school operates with a mandatory uniform policy. Uniforms are an important part of our
school culture and will be strictly enforced. Please ensure that your child is in proper uniform each
school day. Students are required to be in uniform each day. The flyer below outlines allowable
uniforms at Dunbar. Please pay special attention to our hoodie policy. Hoodies are never allowed
on students heads and must be in our school colors with no writing and a solid color.
Close toed shoes are required each day. Crocs and slides are not permitted.
If you have any questions about the uniform requirements feel free to contact the school office.

(Scrubs, spirit shirts, and house shirts can be purchased through our PTA)



uniform policy 2425.pdf Download
86.0 KBinsert_drive_filePDF

Attached is the school supplies list for each grade level. Students are invited to bring their own
basic school supplies to use in the classroom.
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Dunbar School Supply List 24.25.pdf Download
142.3 KBinsert_drive_filePDF

Please click on the link below to access the district school calendar for the year!

student calendar 24-25.pdf Download
172.6 KBinsert_drive_filePDF

There has been an update to our district's cell phone policy that will take effect the start of this
year. Under the new policy students are allowed to use their cell phones while they are on the bus
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for transportation to and from school but once students arrive on school campus, cell phones
must be placed in their backpacks and remain there for the entire school day. Cell phones cannot
be visible during school hours.

This is a district policy aiming to enhance focus and minimize distractions. We appreciate your
support in ensuring that your child adheres to these guidelines, and as the district passes on more
information to us, we will be the first to pass it to you!

Our generous partners from Tampa General Hospital have provided us with equipment on Dunbar's
campus to provide FREE telehealth visits for Dunbar students AT SCHOOL! The cost of these visits
are FREE and sponsored by Humana. We are so excited to offer this for our Dunbar family and
provide healthcare for those who may need it when they are sick. Students must be registered to
use the telehealth program.

To register your Dunbar student(s), please visit: https://bit.ly/TGHatschool.

https://bit.ly/TGHatschool


New Dunbar students will find out what house team they are on during our House Reveal on the
afternoon of Friday, August 23. Don't miss it!

August 8: Meet and Greet 2PM
August 12: First Day of School
August 23: House Reveal for New Students
September 2: Labor Day- No School!
September 12: Fall Conference Night
September 20: Fall Picture Day

Dunbar Elementary Magnet School
♥ Melody Mendoza, Principal
♥ Alexandra Quintyne, Assistant Principal
♥ Sarah Kunis, Magnet Lead Teacher
Website: hillsboroughschools.org/Dunbar
Location: 1730 West Union Street, Tampa, FL, USA
Phone: 813-276-5677

https://hillsboroughschools.org/Dunbar
https://maps.google.com/?q=1730+W+Union+St,+Tampa,+FL+33607,+USA&ftid=0x88c2c380e173e2b9:0xbc2102d4c5556fda
tel:813-276-5677


Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/DunbarElementaryMagnet/
Twitter: @Dunbar_Magnet
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Alexandra is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters
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